University of Kentucky
University Senate Rules and Elections Committee
Minutes of Meeting:  November 20, 2006
The meeting was called to order at 11:00 AM.  Members present: Doug Michael (chair), Janet Ford, Tom Kelly, Kaveh Tagavi, Connie Wood.

The following items were discussed and actions taken.

(1) Proposed changes were discussed to Rule 3.2.0 on changes in programs.  The committee reviewed a draft rule change, and it was decided that the 10-day circulation rule should be retained for minor changes, and that non-minor changes and new programs should go to the Senate for approval.  We discussed criteria for “minor” changes.  Doug agreed to draft a new rule proposal and circulate it to the members.
(2) Upon request of the Senate Council Chair, we interpreted Rule 1.3.1.2 regarding quorum for the Senate Council.  We agreed that when the rule says “Six elected members shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business,” “elected members” means any members who are not ex officio members.  The chair agreed to submit this interpretation for inclusion in the Senate Rules.

(3) We discussed the case of an application for retroactive withdrawal which, although technically timely filed, was substantially incomplete.  The question was put to the committee by the Chair of the Senate Council: “Should the application have been accepted?”  It was the consensus of the committee that, where the student had not completed even the basic information of the application, contrary to instructions on the form itself, the application did not have to be accepted by the college, although better practice would be to provisionally accept an allegedly incomplete application.  The Chair agreed to contact the RWA Committee chair and the Secretary of the Senate to redesign language for Rule 5.1.8.5 and the accompanying retroactive withdrawal application which satisfies the policy behind the two-year limit but does not place an unfair burden on a student who learns of or determines that an application will be made when the deadline is near. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11 AM.
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